WPCA Meeting
 Friday October 10, 2008
           7:00pm   
 

Old Lyme Library
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
Members present: Bill Lacourciere, Kathy McKeough, Mark Stankiewicz, Charlie Cipolla, Kathy Aldridge, Jack Harney, and Lou Patria
The meeting was convened at 7:15pm by Chairman Bill Lacourciere.   
Guest: Rob Prybylo, Norbert Church
Secretaries Report:
Mark made a motion to accept the secretary’s report. This was seconded by Jack Harney.

The motion was voted and passed with the corrections. 
Treasurer’s Report:

Lou passed out the October report. Mark made a request to show expense headings. Kathy Aldridge seconded the motion. The motion was voted and passed. 
Communication:

Rob and Kathy McKeough met to go over the new construction schedule, and the FAQ’s that will be related to the construction phase. The construction schedule will be something that will be constantly under change. Kathy has issue a rough draft of the Oct. newsletter. 
Jack Harney will be the new communications person. Doug Hill was introduced, and he will be the communication point for the project. 
There will be a construction trailer located in the Anderson Park area. The main office location for Paganelli Construction, and Doug Hill And Rob Prybylo will be at the South Shore Landing location just beyond the Sound View area heading west. 
To display schedule information, there will be a bulletin board located in the POW area. Information will be posted on the website. Newsletters will also keep people up to date. 
Mark agreed to make arrangements to have the bulletin boards expanded for this projects information.

Jack and Doug will be issuing the information to be posted on the website for the construction process.

Correspondence:

Bill discussed several items of correspondence received. It was turned over for filing.

Chairman’s Report:

Rob gave an update on the meeting with the conservation commissions from Old Lyme and East Lyme. The meetings were received well.
Doug Hill gave an update on the construction progress.

Anderson Park has been made ready for the construction company. The project sign has been erected at the beach entrance.

Doug Hill revealed his cell phone number, 860-558-8669.
Old Lyme has not responded to the question on placing the water and sewer in close trenches on owner’s property.

Paganelli will meet with Bill and Rob to determine the procedures and pricing for connecting the laterals to the owners. 
Norb has sent out the easements for the grinder pumps, and he has had several calls of people wanting to sign. 
Norb passed out the document created for the Sewer Connection Rules. The basic rules were voted on at the last meeting and Norb has put these in this document. 

This document of rules will be voted on at the Nov. meeting.
There will be a company that will be hired to maintain the grinder pumps. 

Bill discussed the appointing of an asst. treasurer. This person would be Rita Sulick, Bill discussed this also with Jim Clendenin, and Jim declined the offer.
Old Business:

Mark Peterson asked about the legal fees. It was reported that we have spent $142,066.22 in the legal area. 
New Business:

Lou commented that he would like to write checks from the WPCA Gen’l Acctg. This was discussed by all members and it was the opinion that the money should be kept in the individual accounts.  

Motion to adjourn was passed at 9:20pm.
Respectfully submitted,

William Pape Secretary/WPCA
